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On August 11, 2020, Dean Sprehe (second from 

right)  and Dennis Windler delivered 25 large 

boxes of fresh quality corn to the Missouri-

Illinois Division of Orphan grain Train for 

distribution to the hungry via pantries with 

Lutheran connections in the greater St. Louis 

area where food needs continue at a high rate, 

especially for those affected by the Pandemic.  

Receiving the items for Orphan Grain Train was 

Keith Scherer (at left).  An acre was set aside to 

raise vegetables and corn for charitable 

distribution.  This corn was planted, raised, and 

harvested as an annual project of St. John 

Lutheran Church in Nashville, Illinois, which 

has progressed for more than a decade.  This is an expression of the need to not only provide for 

the needy but to “plow and harvest” for the Lord.  

 

 It's true.  The flow of daily events as we know them has been shifted due to the COVID-19 virus 

and its aftermath.   We don't need to be reminded of the vast degree of changes.  At an 

unprecedented time, such as this, an unprecedented 

need has arisen for food and household necessities.  

As the Missouri-Illinois Division of Orphan Grain 

Train based in St. Louis, Mo., approaches its 20th 

anniversary this December, it's clear that the 

PRESENT need is far beyond the scope of any 

period of need that we have ever experienced. 

 

The number of families helped by our OGT division 

during in the first six months of 2020 comes to more 

than 13,500 individuals.  Like battling an armed 

enemy in wartime, a defense is needed.  Food is 

needed for the young and elderly who have been 

financially afflicted and those whose jobs and 

income have been stressed or eliminated.  ALSO, 

there has been a need for household and personal necessities which most agencies do not or 

cannot sufficiently provide.  Here is where our OGT division steps to the forefront by providing 

local church pantries and approved distribution points the sanitary necessities for personal 

hygiene, supplemental health aids, antiseptic helps, and crucial daily household items that need 

replacement.  MANY PHILANTHROPIC ORGANIZATIONS DO NOT PROVIDE SUCH 

ITEMS, BUT WE DO.  This is especially urgent if the COVID-19 attack is to be halted! 

 

Dr. Gerald Perschbacher, reporting on behalf of the Missouri-Illinois Division. 



  


